
Bolton Historical Commission 
Minutes of Meeting 

February 3, 2021 
 

Attendees: 
Co-Chairmen: Martha Remington, Robert Busch 
Members Present: Jeannemarie Padovano, Alice Coggeshall, and Bob Tattersall 
Guest : Emily Winner 
 
Zoom meeting was called to order at 6:08 pm. 

1. Mary Cuimmo will make a few more comments and changes on the Master Plan 
presentation  and it will be ready by 2/25/21. 

2. R Tattersall is working on compiling the photos of the stone structures in town.  It is 
important to document these bridges and culverts. 

3. Mile Marker has been photographed and B. Busch has provided information to  the 
Commissioners of what needs to be done to get this stone displayed. 

4. M. Remington still needs to speak with Cyndy Bremmer about the phone book. 
5. Pan Cemetery has not sustained any new damage from this most recent storm, however 

the damage to the bollards from previous storms has still not been rectified. 
6. 716 Main Street plans for a general store, an art space for children and community 

space.  Parking is available on street and Trinity church has offered to accommodate 
additional parking needs. The plan is to restore the building in the Federal period.  Emily 
Winner is looking for informal  input from the BHC and Bolton Historical Society.  B. 
Busch suggested contacting Erika Uriarte at Town Hall to get further information from 
the architect involved in restoring Town Hall.  

7. The Plaque campaign is on hold until further notice due to covid restrictions. 
8. The Howard Davis historic marker on the corner of Rts 117 & 85 has been knocked 

down.   
9. M Remington sent out the annual report for 2020.  Commissioners need to read and 

review it and reply to Martha with any comments. 
10. Meeting adjourned at 7:33pm 
11. Next meeting March 3, 2021 

Respectfully submitted, Jeannemarie Padovano 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


